To the

US Embassy to Germany

Neustädtische Kirchstraße 4-6

10117 Berlin

====================

                                                                                                                                           Vienna, January 17th 2001

Your Excellency!

On January 14th the so-called “First Annual Predator Control Survey” started. This mass slaughtering of coyotes is organized by a coalition of Utah hunters who claim this is the first of many killing contests they plan to hold in the state till June. In Utah, as in many other US-states [e.g. Rawlins, Wyoming], coyotes are considered as varmints and therefore classified as “not protected wildlife”. As a result, it is legal to hunt Canis latrans year-round without a state license or permit and there is no limit on the number that can be killed.

In contest hunts, contestants compete to see who can kill the highest amount of coyotes within a specified period of time. While there is no designated area that coyotes must be hunted in, the organizers of the contest and most of its sponsors live in the Uinta Basin in northeastern Utah. There, several local and regional businesses are sponsoring this bloody event. The first prize is $ 2.000,- in cash for the hunter who brings in the most coyote ears or tails by the end of the hunt.

On behalf of CANIS – Canids´ International Society I deeply disapprove of this cruel and inhumane blood sports. Our organization – representing thousands of Austrian and German animal lovers – objects to any kind of random mass slaughtering. Besides, solid scientific evidence shows the following:

· Intensified hunting results in the increase of the coyote reproduction rate

· Coyote pup survival increases as well, for there is less competition for food and habitat

· Coyote packs or pack members disperse to area they have not inhabited before

· In the long run, the whole coyote population increases

In our opinion, the problem of livestock killed by coyotes can be reduced to a minimum by using livestock guardian dogs. Over the years, Professor Ray Coppinger of Hampshire College in Amherst, Massachusetts, proved this to be successful. 

Besides, the coyote – along with black bear and snowshoe hare – is one of the 2002 Olympic Winter Games mascots. Since these games will be held in Salt Lake City, it would be absurd and macabre slaughtering the talisman and symbol of the games. Moreover, many potential visitors might reconsider their trip to Utah.

Therefore we ask you to throw all your influence into the scales to stop this brainless and brutal killing of coyotes. I am waiting forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely

Mag. Alexander Willer

